
September  
 

Public Works Committee - September 7 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - September 14 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - September 21 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee - September 28 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

District 1  

Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough 

1122jwyatt@gmail.com 
 

Alderman John Edwards  

aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2  

Alderman Jeff Morris   

aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   
 

Alderman Chris Richardson  

aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3  

Alderman C.H. Sullivan 

aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  
 

Alderman Danny Wallace  

aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Mayor Justin Hanson 

EMAIL 

YOUR 

ALDERMAN 

Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference 

Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor and Aldermen  

meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each 

month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor at Covington 

City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and 

agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com.   

 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed  

on our Website and Facebook page. 

Committee Meetings 

CITY of  
COVINGTON  

 

200 W. Washington 

Covington, TN  38019 

901-476-9613 
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to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 

In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - 9/14/21 

Present: Chairman Jeff Morris, Mayor Justin Hanson, Aldermen/woman Danny Wallace, 

Chris Richardson, Johnetta Yarbrough.  Recorder Treasurer Tina Dunn, Directors Molly 

Glass, Katherine Markley, Robin Anderson 

Covington Airport Report - Director Robin Anderson 

Fuel total last month was 8,536 

Security Grant Update - Outside lighting replaced, lighting in 2 hangars done, 1/2 of camera wiring has been run, camer-

as should be in by the end of October 

Submitted a funding request on 8/25 for COVID relief, $13,000, 100% 

Alderman Sullivan motioned to approve report, Mayor Hanson 2nd, approved 

 

Parks and Recreation Report - Director Molly Glass 

Update on current programs - Fall sports start 9/14 with 130 kids playing, flag football every Monday in Frazier Park, 

adult softball league is in the making 

New Fitness Classes - Spin classes, yoga, line dancing, cardio mix, body tone up, water aerobics, and aqua explosion.  

One employee is beginning classes to become Zumba instructor, Fitness Coordinator is getting personal trainer and 

group fitness instructor certification 

Recreation department is beginning “Homeschool Program”, Walk Across TN begins in October  

Versacort for Frazier Park has been ordered and we are waiting on delivery, Frazier Park playground will be resurfaced 

next week, cameras have been installed at Frazier Park and will be in operation soon 

Four employees attended grant writing class at UT Martin Ripley 

Project Diabetes Rep Joan Cook came to tour facilities 

This month - Dive In Movie, CIAA swim, TOTAL Youth, CHS Basketball water workout 

Aquatrek stairs have been ordered for pool 

Submitted Special Events Committee Report 

Alderman Sullivan motioned to accept report, Mayor Hanson 2nd, approved 

 

Tipton County Museum Report - Director Katherine Markley 

Veteran of the Month for September was Jimmy Lee Blakely 

Submitted August Numbers - Visitors, social media traffic, sales, fees, fundraisers 

Sprinkler system compressor replaced, lock updated on PIV valve 

Completed Events - Awesome Women’s Conference, Cars & Coffee, National Dog Day Event 

Nature and History Education Events 

Submitted list of upcoming events 

Alderman Sullivan motioned to accept report, Mayor Hanson 2nd, approved 

 

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned 



Due to the increased demand for COVID-19 testing, the Tipton County Health 

Dept. is offering drive-thru testing Monday-Friday starting August 20, 2021. 

The new hours are: Monday and Friday 1:30-2:30pm, Wednesday 8:30 – 

9:30am, Tuesday and Thursday 1:30 – 3:30pm. They are also offering the  

Everlywell self-test kits anytime outside of these hours. The health department 

is also continuing to offer the COVID vaccine Monday-Friday. Appointments 

are available at www.vaccinate.tn.gov or walk-ins are welcome. 

Covington Fire Department would like to thank our 

friends at Sugaright and Pink Daisy Market for delivering 

sweet treats to us!  We love our community! 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/covid19?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVfR4edoCyReJ3KZxw3967_i5GvJEzmLchl4hzHlwxRGmUDF03KK3EApHDG5hSLLrjDGbCdgdXl4AOqUkRrgNMm0Ki7DHM7wcEYHKCd4RNash7Xw-r9cJkpwAaGYY4MDfFPyJ0UIt5tU3VV-cVRNgI8PdwU1Q8vzCRj89-PEe77_QJU93GKeg6Jmi8usl2IY
http://www.vaccinate.tn.gov/?fbclid=IwAR2Ik_dJ0pohqYHDfr_L0Gl2P3IdcmkIv2TBFQOqDlxL6vU66YmQp7xPIBE
http://www.covid19.tn.gov/


Mark your calendars for September 23rd-26th for the 26th Annual Heritage Festival!   

Thursday, September 23rd will be the Farm to Table Dinner at The Manor at Mount Carmel barn and serves 

as a fundraiser for the Court Square Farmers Market. 

Friday, September 24th includes an evening reception at the Tipton County Museum along with a play at the 

Historic Ruffin Theater. 

Saturday the 25th and Sunday the 26th will be the arts, crafts, food, and music festival  

in our beautiful Historic Covington Downtown! 

Click HERE for all the details on this great annual event! 

https://www.covington-tiptoncochamber.com/events/details/26th-annual-heritage-festival-500?fbclid=IwAR0LNr504xa0A0Kl3nZrf94XQyL16QUNhxCPaoByaofTXBEJjrdKBt3K-Ao


Thanks to Pastor and First Lady Troy Hall and the Antioch M.B. Church family for the invitation to Mayor 
Hanson to join you  last Saturday at your inaugural Community Cookout! Pastor Hall says this event will be 
held annually on or around September 11th as a way to not only recognize those on the front lines but also 
bring our city and community together! 

https://www.facebook.com/Antioch-MB-Church-156510534411975/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXmTnc7Cj6Gkqr-7TDRU-C6pGidgW--p0fbSrPxAVmLUX-2iSnMnW5kKpplSglwI3DDpF0JO2dNfJTxG6ryYSkve0hiiAooG8MRSmL_g_X83Q_UDkWGSe72qMoxZ6xDsKtN9_jFtfhehLGcHAJrfPYPJhTwSVnUlGEna98PesqNNw2rY-vqWslq


What an honor to come together as a community last Saturday to remember and reflect on the tragedies on 

September 11th.  Thank you to the Town of Atoka for hosting such a wonderful event.  We are so grateful for 

our police, fire, and first responders who are always on the front lines.  May we never forget! 

Congratulations to our Tipton County Museum September Veteran of the Month Mr. Jim Blakley. Jimmy Lee 

Blakely was born on Sept. 24, 1947, to James “Jack” and Jewell Mae Sims Blakely in Selmer, Tennessee, the 

second of four children. His family moved to Tipton County when Jimmy was young, and he and his siblings 

attended Byars-Hall High School. At 18, Jimmy met the love of his life, Peggy Ann Bryan of Covington, and 

they married on Jan. 8, 1966. Ten months later, at the height of the Vietnam War, the newly-wedded groom, 

was drafted into the United States Army, and sent to Fort Campbell, Ky., for training, and as if the thought of 

going into the Army wasn’t scary enough, they sent him to boot camp on Halloween day, Oct 31, 1966. After 

boot camp, he spent six weeks training as a Supply Clerk at Ft. Lee, Roanoke, Virginia, and was then sent to Ft. 

Dix, New Jersey to await transportation to Germany. Seven months after entering military service, Blakely 

found himself in Munich, Germany, where he remained for the rest of his service. Attached to the Med Det, 

225 Station Hospital, young Blakely worked as a supply clerk, supplying uniforms and materials needed for 

base personnel. His extra duty consisted of KP (kitchen police), guard duty, and driving the hospital’s laundry 

truck to the area’s various hospitals to pick up laundry. In his spare time, he ran the hospital’s movie theater at 

night. Corporal Blakely was discharged from service on Oct 8, 1968, having earned the National Defense Ser-

vice Medal and the Army Good Conduct Medal for his service. Returning to Tipton County, Jimmy worked in a 

body shop until opening his own business, Jim’s Towing and Body Shop, located in Covington, in 1984. He 

retired from the business in 2008, and the popular automotive shop is now run by Jimmy’s son, Jimbo Blakely. 

Jimmy and Peggy are members of Liberty Baptist Church, and they are the proud parents of three children, 

Leigh Ann Combs, Melissa Rose, and Jimbo; three grandchildren, Mikala Calvert, Carson, and Caleb Rose, and 

one great-grandchild, Blakely Stewart. Jimmy Lee Blakely was nominated for Veteran of the Month by David 

Quinn. Salute sir - thanks for your service! 



7:30 am - 9:00 am 

Brunch Time Café 

DSCC Jimmy Naifeh Ctr. 

Covington, TN 

Tuesday, October 5th 





Do you have an announcement you 

would like to include in our weekly 

newsletter?  Click HERE to email 

your information to Rebecca Ray! 

mailto:rray@covingtontn.com


COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 
 

Stay up to date on upcoming events  

at the Civic Center!   
 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

Free Smoke Alarms are available! 

Call 476-2578 to schedule 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
https://www.drugfreetipton.org/
https://covid19.tn.gov/

